Carmen Court

July 27, 2020

At the request of Kara Hahn, Principal Planner — Landmark Preservation, | was asked to facilitate and
mediate with the current owners of Carmen Court, the potential developer Hines/Morningstar, and
those seeking to historically designate Carmen Court. The goal being to reach a mutually acceptable
resolution to what appeared to be the conflicting goals of the parties.

Unfortunately, to this point we have not been able to reach an agreed upon or acceptable resolution.
However, Hines/Morningstar and the historic preservation neighbors have agreed to leave the door
open for renewed discussion, should there be any further ideas or possible solutions.

I met with representatives from all three groups: Owners, Hines/Morningstar, and Historic
Preservationists. We began meeting in mid-April and met regularly until early July. We also had the
staff of Landmark who served as a very helpful resource, along with Annie Levinsky from Historic
Denver who was invaluable.

Throughout the entire process those participating worked diligently to find possible solutions.

This piece of property is particularly challenging. Because,
* The plan proposed by Hines/ Morningstar requires the use of a very significant portion of the
property in order to stay within the current zoning and to achieve their vision.
» Historically designating Carmen Court, given the location of the building, requires setting aside
a very significant portion of the property.
Which in many ways makes the desires of both groups appear to be mutually exclusive. However, the
value of mediation and talking is the possibility of seeing the situation in different ways and hopefully
finding an acceptable resolution.

We tried a number of approaches:

* Hines/Morningstar agreed to let another party assume their contract with the property owners
and to purchase the property. We had interest but were unable to ultimately make a deal.

*  We met with several well-known Denver developers who specialize in developing historic
properties. They shared and discussed ideas and drew sketches. In the end, these did not meet
the requirements Hines/Morningstar said were necessary to meet their plans for the property.

*  We successfully explored the addition of another lot to the collective properties assembled for
the Hines/Morningstar project.

* The neighbors spent time running numbers and doing the math to illustrate their perspective
on how the square foot requirements might work with minimal additional height.

* Hines/Morningstar redesigned the project in a way to substantially save Carmen Court and the
open space at the front of the property, but this required adding significantly more height to
the development.

In the end, Hines/Morningstar said they were unable to substantially save Carmen Court and the open
space, without rezoning and creating a significantly higher building. The neighbors wanting to
historically designate and save Carmen Court said the additional height was unnecessary and
unacceptable to them and most likely the neighborhood.

I remain hopeful that before a vote is taken by City Council, we are able to work together to find an
acceptable resolution. However, at this time no new ideas seem forthcoming.



